3009 E Marshall Street
Richmond, VA 23223

9/1/2021

Richmond Planning Commission

RE: Proposed apartment building planned for the corner of E. Marshall Street and 31t street.

Dear Planning Commission Members:

This letter is to express my opposition to the proposed apartment building planned for the
corner of E. Marshall Street and 315t street.

I have lived at 3009 E. Marshall Street for 13 years. My townhome is located % block from the
proposed construction. | live with my husband and brother. We are all retired in our 70s. My
family and | each have (varying degrees of) disabilities. My husband is an amputee and is mostly
in a wheelchair. My brother has cerebral palsy. He needs assistance when walking over uneven
surfaces. | have advanced autoimmune arthritis with bilateral total hip replacements and
ankylosing spondylosis of the spine. This condition limits my ability to walk long distances.

The 3000 block of Marshall Street is a block of single family townhomes, as is most of the
surrounding area. We are located directly across from Chimborazo Elementary School.

My opposition to the proposed construction includes concerns about parking availability,
density and the aesthetics of our neighborhood. This is my second letter to your commission
expressing my concerns.

Due to our disabilities, there are times when it is necessary to park in close proximity to the
front of our townhouse. This is especially important when taking my husband out in the
wheelchair. During the school years it becomes harder and harder to park on our street.
Teachers and staff park on our block for the entire day. Visitors park on the block for hours at a
time. It becomes almost impossible to park on the block during the day.

The proposed 9 unit, apartment building has the potential to add up to (an estimated) 18
additional cars to our block and surrounding vicinity. Combined with increased parking from
the elementary school, | believe, this increase in cars, will pose an undue hardship for me and
my family.

Our block of single family townhomes (many built around 1900) is located in the St John’s
Church Historic District. We are required to submit any changes for the exterior of our homes
to the Commission in Architectural Review (CAR). CAR tries to preserve the Victorian



architecture and aesthetic of our block and surrounding area. When looking at the proposed
diagram of the apartment building, | fail to see any architectural features that match the
Victorian appearance of our block and surrounding areas. | do not understand why this area is
designated as an Historic District when this kind of building exception can be made.

Finally, we love Church Hill precisely because it is a neighborhood of single family homes.
Adding apartment buildings increases the density to our neighborhood. This increased density
increases competition for access to other services and facilities.

The current residents of this Historic District of Church Hill have a right to preserve the
characteristics of the neighborhood that we have grown to love and call home.

Thank-you for your consideration.
Melissa Zerbe

3009 E. Marshall Street






